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In this 
loveliest and 
happiest of 
seasons, may 
you find 
many reasons 
to celebrate. 
Have a Wonderful Christmas!

Contact Info 

Glenwood Village Office 
Phone: 403.626.3233 

Fax: 403.626.3234 
Emergency calls regarding 

village services: 
(403) 634-5120 

PO Box 1084 
Glenwood, AB T0K 2R0 

office@glenwood.ca 

Glenwood Gleanings 
Email:  

glenwoodgleanings@gmail.com 

To s u b s c r i b e t o t h i s 
newsletter to be emailed to 
you monthly, please request 
by calling the village office or 
by email to above. 

Community 
Calendar 

To access the new online 
Community Calendar, visit: 
g l e n w o o d . c a / r e s i d e n t /
community-calendar 
Click on any item to see the 
details for that calendar item. 

RCMP Cardston 
Contact Phone 

(403) 653.4931

GLENWOOD GLEANINGS    

2021 Regular Council Meeting dates: 
Meetings will be held at 7 PM at the Community Hall (90 Main Ave) 
 
January 14 July 8

February 11 August 12

March 11 September 9

April 8 October 14

May 13 November 18-postponed one week due to 
Remembrance Day

June 10 December 9

mailto:office@glenwood.ca
http://glenwood.ca/resident/community-calendar
http://glenwood.ca/resident/community-calendar
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Glenwood Library 

Library Hours: 
Monday 12-4 PM 
Tuesday 12-4 PM 

Wednesday 1-5 PM 
Thursday 3-7 PM 
Questions? Call 
403.942.8033 

Glenwood 
Community Hall 

The Glenwood Community 
Hall is now open to public 
and private events. Current 
COVID regulations must be 
followed. Village Council 
meetings will continue be 
held there as it is large 
enough to facilitate the 
required social distancing 
requirements. If you are 
showing COVID symptoms, 
please do not attend. 

The next Village Council 
m e e t i n g w i l l b e o n 
Thursday, December 10, 
2020 at 7:00 PM. 

Spring Glen Park

~ Monday night camping is 
free for all local residents. 

~ Powered sites $30 
~ No power $20  

~ Tents $15 
~ Kitchen $150/$75 
~ Entire Park $750 

*to reserve a spot, email 
springglenparkfun@gmail.com 

Village Office News  
Village Council General Election Nomination Info
The nomination period for the 2021 general election begins on January 1, 
2021 and runs until 12:00 p.m. on nomination day: Monday, September 
20, 2021. Please pick up nomination packages at the Village Office.

Candidate Eligibility: 

1. A person may be nominated in any election under the Local 
Authorities Election Act (LAEA) if the person:

• is eligible to vote in the election;

• has resided in the municipality for 6 consecutive months immediately 
preceding nomination day; and

• is not otherwise ineligible.

2. A person is ineligible to be nominated as a candidate in any election 
under the LAEA if:

• the person is the auditor of the local jurisdiction;

• the person is an employee of the local jurisdiction for which the 
election is to be held unless the person has taken a leave of absence;

• the person is indebted to the municipality for taxes in default 
exceeding $50 (excluding indebtedness on current taxes, and 
indebtedness for arrears of taxes for which the person has entered into 
a consolidation agreement with the municipality);

• the person is indebted to the local jurisdiction for any debt exceeding 
$500 and is in default for more than 90 days; and

• the person has, within the previous 10 years, been convicted of an 
offence under the LAEA, the Election Act, the Election Finances and 
Contributions Disclosure Act, or the Canada Elections Act (Canada).

3. Candidates who seek nomination for office must complete Form 4 - 
Nomination Paper and Candidate’s Acceptance (available on alberta.ca). 
Generally, nominations must be signed by a minimum of five electors. 
These electors must be residents of the local jurisdiction on the date 
they signed the form, and must be eligible to vote in the election.

4. In addition to the Nomination Form and Candidate’s Acceptance 
(Form 4), the candidate must also file Form 5 - Candidate Information 
(available on albera.ca).

5. Candidates can begin to file nomination papers with the returning 
officer on January 1 in the year of a general election.

http://alberta.ca
http://albera.ca
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Gone But Not Forgotten… 

BARBARA “JEAN” TALLOW, 
passed away October 5, 2020 at 
the age of 78 in Lethbridge, AB 
Jean was born on March 3, 1942 in 
Saint Ignatius, MT. She leaves to 
mourn her loving husband of 58 
years Hugh Tallow and Daughters, 
Wendy, Ann (Levi), Treena, Kelli 
(Sean). Sons Butch (Brenda), Ronni 
(Teresa) , Adopted Daughter 
Rhonda (Charlie).   Only sibling 
George (Maggie) and Cousin 
Diane (Art), Stepmother Donna.  
Grandchildren: Darby (Tom), 
Montana (Jace) , I ron (Kira) , 
Phoenix, Kyle (Lydia), Cheyenne 
(Bo), Ty, Dakota (Conroy), Rabe 
(Rochelle), Keana (Sage), Elyjah, 
Neveah, Rygel, Adonis, Scotty, 
Jordie, Jay, Otis, Dawn, Cody 
(Allison), Darcy (Tracy), Sharlee 
(Frank), Chris (Lorrine) RJ, Dagmar, 
Shawna, Great-grandchildren: 
Elora, Kairi, Tealyn, Hughie, Esrom, 
Talea, Rhea, Kylia, Raine, Stran, 
Austin, Nevada, Sienna, Carson, 
Trey, Cane, Hanna, Chakoda, 
Cassius, Ty, Doogie, Layton, Billy, 
R i l e y, J a ke , C l a y, H u c k l e y, 
Augustus “Gus”. Great-Great-
Grandchild Kolton. Nieces and 
Nephews: Dewayne, Victoria, Patty 
(Larry) , Dorothy “Punk”, Jim 
“Shorty” (Dale), Susan (John), 
Warren. Predeceased by her 
Father Floyd “Nels” McQueen and 
Mother Agnes Liberty, Stepmother 
Helen McQueen, Father and 
Mother in-law Cecil and Minnie 
Tallow. Sister and Brother in-laws 
Dorothy (Chris) Christenson, Jenny 
(Jim) Nelson, Grandson Christy 
Healy, paternal and maternal 
grandparents.

Pecuniary Interest
Alberta’s municipal councillors have a strong record of public service to 
their  communities.  As  a  public  servant,  you  are  responsible  for 
upholding  the  public  interest  ahead of  any  private  interests  you may 
have.  The  Municipal  Government  Act  (MGA)  describes  pecuniary 
interest and sets out the procedures you must follow if a matter in which 
you  have  a  pecuniary  interest  comes  up  at  a  council  meeting  or  a 
committee of council meeting. These rules are designed to protect the 
public interest while ensuring that your ability to work is not adversely 
affected by your election to council. In order that the public interest is 
served  and seen  to  be  served,  it  is  important  that  you  be  open and 
honest  about  dealing  with  the  municipality.  Be  fair  to  yourself,  your 
electors  and  your  municipality  by  keeping  your  private  interests  in 
harmony with the public interest.

Mid River Fire Department
A great  big  thank  you  to  the  members  of  our  Mid  Rivers  Fire 
Department. They have left their day jobs and fought two fires this fall 
that consisted of semi trucks and their cargo of straw. Each of these fires 
took  ten  to  twelve  hours  to  completely  extinguish.  They  have  also 
answered ambulance and other calls. We are truly blessed to have these 
selfless individuals serving our community.

Remembrance Day Program
Thank  you  to  ever yone  who  helped  with  and  attended  the 
Remembrance Day Program.

Instalment Plan to Pay Property Taxes on a Monthly Basis
Village of Glenwood Bylaw #176-94 (Tax Instalment Plan) allows a resident to 
pay their taxes by monthly instalments (January - December). Even though the 
annual taxes are not due to be paid until July 31st of each year, you could have a 
good portion of that tax bill already paid by the time you receive it. To be 
eligible to participate in this program, your 2020 taxes must be paid in full 
prior to December 31, 2020. To take advantage of this opportunity, just visit the 
village office to complete the paperwork before January 15. A resident who has 
signed up for monthly instalments will not be charged late fees or penalties on 
the unpaid current taxes during the current year (2021 taxes must be paid in full 
during 2021).
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Gone But Not 
Forgotten…(cont)

Jean was a tribal member of the 
Salish and Kootenia Tribe and 
grew up in Dixon, MT with her 
mother Agnes, brother George 
and maternal relatives.   Jean 
later was sent to Seatt le 
Washington after she became 
s i c k w i t h T u b e r c u l o u s 
Meningitis.     Jean remained in 
Seattle where she graduated 
from Ballard High School.   After 
graduation Jean moved to 
Canada to work wi th the 
ch i ldren at the St . Paul ’s 
Anglican Church. Unaware the 
experience would transcend her 
role as mother and matriarch 
within the Blood Tribe and 
surrounding communities. Set 
up on a blind date by the 
Anglican priest, she met the love 
of her life Hugh Tallow. Jean and 
Hugh married on April 28, 1962 
in Cardston, AB. They started a 
wonderful life, welcoming four 
girls and creating a legacy of 
love, joy, passion, and family 
values. Her smile, humour and 
energy always radiated to those 
around her. We often found her 
working in the community 
s p e n d i n g m u c h o f h e r 
compassion and love all those 
she could. Jean embodied a 
mission as social worker and 
teacher supporting children and 
their famil ies. She always 
managed to provide everyone a 
second home to children within 
her warm hugs. Jean was a 
fearless spirit, challenging her 
grandchildren to face their fear 
on the biggest, scariest rides at 
the amusement parks. Her love 
for nature and animals was the

Glenwood Library News 
Random Act of Kindness Day
Thank you to everyone who participated in our Random Act of 
Kindness Day contest. We loved hearing about the amazing things 
happening on a daily basis in our community! Congratulations to all the 
winners!

New Printer
A big thank you to everyone who celebrated our 40th anniversary with 
us and supported our silent auction fundraiser. Thanks to your 
generosity, and we were able to purchase a new, much needed, printer for 
the library.

Radon Kits
Did you know that long-term exposure to radon is the second leading 
cause of lung cancer? Radon is a radioactive gas that comes from the     
ground and is found in every home, though not always at elevated levels. 
Over time, exposure to elevated levels of radon can cause lung cancer. 
RADON SCREENING KITS ARE NOW AVAILABLE TO 
BORROW AT THE LIBRARY.

Kids Craft Kits
Have you picked up the Christmas Joke Teller Cootie Catcher? Coming 
soon will be a Climbing Snowman! These kits are all free.

New Magazines
Are you interested in horses, hunting, cooking or running? Come check 
out the latest editions of Cowboy, Big Buck, Pioneer Woman and 
Runners magazines.

Spring Glen Elementary School Calendar 
December 15 - Christmas Concert (tentative) 
December 17 - Ugly Sweater & Mug Day 
December 18 - Christmas Party 
December 19 thru January 3 - Winter Break

Spring Glen Jr High School Calendar 
December 4 - PD Day - No Classes 
December 8 - Band Concert - families only 
December 19 thru January 3 - Winter Break
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Gone But Not 
Forgotten…
(cont)

foundation of her 
being, as she would 
c o n t i n u a l l y 
demonstrate these 
qual i t ies to her 
family and others.  
Jeans was the glue 
that kept our family 
connected. We love 
her and will miss 
her deeply. We can 
only hope to one 
day; love, play, and 
connect as deeply 
as she did.

COVID Rules re: Council Meetings 
Can  municipal  councils  still  meet  in  person  and  meet  the  Chief  Medical  Officer  of  Health’s 
recommendations for physical/social distancing?

YES.  The  Public  Meeting  Procedures  (COVID-19  Suppression)  Regulation  enables 
municipalities  to  follow the  Chief  Medical  Officer  of  Health’s  recommendations  for 
physical/social distancing by conducting meetings electronically. While Municipal Affairs 
encourages councils to consider electronic meetings as a way to ensure compliance with 
the public health orders regarding public gatherings,  the decision on how to conduct 
meetings remains at the discretion of the council, committee or commission.

Can a member of the public be required to wear a mask in order to attend a council meeting?

Masks are only mandatory for municipalities included in the “enhanced areas” or in any 
other municipalities excluded from “enhanced areas” if there is a municipal face covering 
bylaw that requires masks to be worn within public buildings.

For more information, please visit alberta.ca

History of the Glenwood Area 
(Part 7 of 7 in a series - article written by Dora Law in 1967)
There have been several bands in the district. In the mids 20’s, Lawrence Leavitt trained and led a band of 
young people  for  several  years.  In  1939,  Stanley  Read started  a  band with  28  instruments.  This  band 
contributed greatly to the culture of the young people. They played in parades in many towns and cities; 
Calgary, Lethbridge, Cardston, Raymond, Waterton, Fort Macleod and many others where they led military 
recruiting campaigns and dedication services. Other band leaders were Dennis Prince and Albert Beaves. 
Perhaps this  band will  be remembered most for the nice touch it  gave to the rousing welcome-home 
afforded each serviceman as he returned from duty in the 2nd World War.

The Glenwood Lions Club was organized in February 1945. This club purchased a hall in 1947. Some of the 
many projects have been; sponsoring the Last Victory Loan Drive of World War 2 and going over the top in 
three hours of the first day. They collected used clothes for the needy in Europe. They held a parade and 
each Lion gave his shirt. They assisted widows, orphans and crippled children in the district.

The present LDS Church was begin on July 19, 1951. July 24, 1954 was designated as Homecoming Day. An 
attempt was made to contact all persons that had ever lived here. The response was great and many old 
acquaintances were renewed. The day was spent in a parade, sports and program in the evening. July 25th, 
Sunday - a Sunrise Service was held in the morning and the new chapel was dedicated in the afternoon by 
Elder Milton R. Hunter. This building was enlarged in 1967.

The Village of Glenwood was incorporated by popular vote on February 15, 1961. Burke Thomas was the 
first Mayor with Walter Quinton and Dale Woolf as councillors and Hurshel Shipley as Secretary Treasurer. 
The first Village Office was in Mr. Shipley’s home and, in 1962, the garage owned by A.W. Beaves was 
purchased for an office and shop; the Recreation lot was bought and the camp kitchen and skating rink

http://alberta.ca
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were constructed. Also, in 1962, ten blocks of sidewalk were put in the village. In 1963, a water system for 
the town was started and completed in April 1964. The townspeople now had running water from the Belly 
River, the same source of water supply they had used ever since the water barrel time when the early 
pioneers  first  arrived in  the district.  Two months later,  the Big  Flood of  1964 nearly  washed out  the 
pumping station at the river. This cost the village over $2000. In 1966, new vapour street lights were 
installed.

1967, the Centennial  year,  saw the Village Park improved to include a plaque, cairn and swings.  A big 
celebration was  put  on by the village and the church on the 24th of  July.  The Centennial  Cairn was 
unveiled by Mayor Earl Archibald. The ribbon to the park was cut by Mrs. Bertha Buck, age 93 years, one 
of the earliest pioneers who arrived in Glenwood in May 1908 and has called this her home ever since.

In 1967, the village accepted the responsibility of looking after the cemetery. A committee was formed 
especially  to  beautify  and  maintain  it.  May  Archibald  was  chairman,  Mary  Alexandrovich,  Secretary; 
Melvin Medley, chairman of the work committee; Archie Leavitt, finance; Thomas Lowry, Village Council 
representative; Grover Thomas and Fabian Alexandrovich, helpers. This committee, with the cooperation 
of the people, merit a great deal of praise for the improved appearance of the cemetery.

About 1958, the Four Square Gospel Church purchased a home in Glenwood and started a church service. 
This is the only other church in the village.

In 1963, the Glenwood and Hill Spring schools were combined. Grades 1 through 7 attended in Hill Spring 
and Grades 8 through 12 in Glenwood. In 1967, all grades 1 through 9 were banned to Glenwood and the 
high school students travelled to Cardston.

The Church of  Jesus  Christ  of  Latter-Day Saints  have  owned and operated a  portion of  the  original 
Cochrane Ranch known as the “Church Ranch" for 62 years. Bishop Parker of Mountain View was the first 
foreman. In June 1968, this “Church Ranch” was sold for an undisclosed sum to a company headed by a 
Texas oilman named Palmer. Eldon Quinton was foreman at the time of the sale. This was indeed the end 
of an era.

This is a centennial edition in commemoration of Glenwood’s Pioneers, Service Men and all who have ever 
lived here and shown their willingness to help build up the community. The offspring of these people have 
spread throughout the world and brought honour to Glenwood.

This brief history has been researched and written by Dora B. Law. “I appreciate very much, all who have 
helped with dates and information. There are bound to be some omissions of things and events that should 
have been entered. Also, there will be mistakes that can not be helped. May I suggest that if any of your 
ancestors have lived here during the period from 1908 to the present, that you add your own personal 
family history to this to make it more complete.”

This history was made available to the residents of Glenwood in 1967 courtesy of the Glenwood Village 
Council at that time: Earl Archibald, Mayor; Thaine Smith, Councillor; Thomas E. Lowry, Councillor and 
Hurshel Shipley, Secretary. The document was typed by Dawn Archibald.
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Glenwood Gleanings Ads & Submissions 
Please  feel  free  to  email  glenwoodgleanings@gmail.com  to  make  submissions,  calendar  entries  or 
announcements in this newsletter. Or just drop a hand-written note in the mailbox beside the door of the 
village office – just remember to add your name and phone number should we have any questions regarding 
the submission. Business card sized ads can be purchased for $12 per year and double size for $24 per year at 
the Village Office. 

 
 
We are excited to share the newest addition to our emergency preparedness video series provided by the 
Government of Alberta: Get Prepared: 60 Second Emergency Tips! 

This video will give you some ideas to help build your emergency kit. Everyone’s kit will be different. You’ll 
need to build your kit to serve your unique needs. While you watch the video, think about what else would 
you add?
 
Check out our newest video on what goes in your emergency kit, and leave a comment to let us know what 
you would include in your emergency kit.

About the series: There are now 11 videos in the series which can be found on Raise Awareness in your 
Community, on the GoA’s YouTube channel and are being shared on Your Alberta social media channels. The 
purpose of the series is to raise awareness about how to be better prepared by breaking it down into simple 
“bite-sized” steps. The lessons take one minute to provide impactful preparedness information in a concise 
and easy to digest format.
 
They want to create programming that meets the needs of our community (that includes you). Your feedback 
is always welcome. Also, if you like this video feel free to like it, comment on it, and/or share it on your 
favourite social media platforms. Feedback can be sent to aema.stakeholders@gov.ab.ca.

A piece of history was removed from Main Avenue during the month of 
November - Did you notice what it is?

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5yk3dsC2Fkc&list=PLvrD8tiHIX1It7JDJxxOsxaU-T3ieWIzD&index=11
https://www.alberta.ca/raise-awareness-in-your-community.aspx?utm_campaign=what_goes_in_your_emergency_kit&utm_medium=email&utm_source=youtube&utm_content=aema
https://www.alberta.ca/raise-awareness-in-your-community.aspx?utm_campaign=what_goes_in_your_emergency_kit&utm_medium=email&utm_source=youtube&utm_content=aema
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2_XB8CvNz0Q&feature=youtu.be
mailto:aema.stakeholders@gov.ab.ca
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Beck’s  

Excavating and Trucking 
Derrick Beck 

Cell: (403) 308.5231                             Mailing Address: 
Fax: (403) 626.3080                                   PO Box 1038 
becksltd@hotmail.com                             Glenwood, AB 
www.becksltd.com                                            T0K 2R0 

WITH 30+ YEARS OF EXPERIENCE, OUR 
SERVICES INCLUDE: 

General Excavation: Basements, Trenching, Dugouts, 
Ditches, etc 

Trucking: Gravel & Topsoil 
Skid Steer Services 

Auger: 8”, 12”, 24” Holes 
Certified Septic System Design & Installation 

Vacuum Truck Services: Septic Tanks, etc 
Demolition, Snow Removal, Hydroseeding 

SMALL TOWN PRICING, QUALITY SERVICE

A  
Rock n’ 

Gem Shop 
Ben & Jackie 

Goetz340 Center Street SW 
Glenwood, AB 
T0K 2R0

jrgoetz7@gmail.com
P: 403.626.0000 
C: 403.892.2065

Schneider’s 

Popcorn Parties Inc 
Direct Seller Business License #203889 

Poppers/Popcorn/Spices/Candy Corn/Coconut Oil 
Dwain & Jolane Shipley 

Phone: (403) 626.3491, Box 1052, Glenwood, AB 
Poppers & Spices also available at Van Dan’s

Jebby Dune’z 
Thrift Store 

Open:  

Monday thru Friday 
10:30 AM to 5:00 PM 

Open every other 
Saturday, please call for 

Saturday hours. 

46 Main Avenue NW 
Glenwood, AB 

403.894.8985

 
Paul S. Clark           403.626.3823  

Certified Reflexologist 
Certified Massage Therapist 

mailto:becksltd@hotmail.com
http://www.becksltd.com
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Open: 11 AM to 2 PM ~ 3 PM to 7 PM 
Tuesday, Thursday, Friday & Saturday 

403.626.2380 ~ 52 Main Ave, Glenwood, AB 
To place an order or for up to date info, check out 
https://www.facebook.com/TinasCafeandBakery

 

Glenwood Tire 
 Shop & Mobile 

Tire Sales & Service 

For a quote or appointment, Call: 

Gerry Carter at 403.915.5782

Shipley Port-a-Jon 

for rent:
Regular & Handicap Port-a-Jon’s & Hand Wash Stations  

for Birthday Parties, Weddings, House Remodelling, 
family reunions and many other events 

Dwain & Jolane Shipley
Phone: (403) 626.3491 or (403) 892.3941 

The Best Seats in the Area

The IRA 
(International Road Agents)

We deliver your prized possessions worldwide; we 
chauffeur families or individuals in your vehicle or ours…

RV’s, toys, planes…VETS RIDE FREE 

Chester A. (Sonny) Ferris 
(480) 396-6515 - Mesa, AZ 
(403) 626-3620 - Babb, MT 

(780) 474-0809 - Edmonton, AB

RIVERWOOD
Seasonal Campground 

Glenwood, AB 
403.626.3052  
ffkoch@glenwood.ca

www.riverwoodcampground.ca

Propane Depot 

Propane Bottles Filled 
Glenwood, Alberta 

Jordan & Marie 
 Koch 

403.626.3227

Travis & Amber Cote 
111 - 4th Ave NW, Glenwood, AB 

Cell: 403.915.8693 or 403.632.6416 
customtouchdetailing@outlook.com 

At Custom Touch 
“service is our specialty, not our sideline” 

Whether it’s a truck, car, SUV, marine, agriculture or recreation 
vehicle, we do them all! We offer an array of different 

detailing packages to suite your needs…from Basic, Bronze, 
Silver, Gold or Platinum. We can also arrange to make you a 
custom detail package to your liking. We offer pick up and 

delivery for your convenience, as well as mobile, on site 
detailing. 

Call or email to book your appointment today! 
“Like” us on Facebook

http://www.riverwoodcampground.ca
mailto:customtouchdetailing@outlook.com
mailto:ffkoch@glenwood.ca
https://www.facebook.com/TinasCafeandBakery
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Chester A. (Sonny) Ferris
Representative 

392662

13840 N. Northsite Blvd., #109   Phone: 800.475.9633 
Scottsdale, AZ   85260                  Cell: 515.509.1744 
www.skymed.com/sonnyferris     sonny.ferris@skymed.com

Glenwood Post Office 
New Location: 30 - 1 Street NW 

Entrance is on the North side of the Community Hall 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Hours of Operation: 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 

10:30 to 12 & 1 to 5 
and Thursday - 10:30 to 1:30 

Access to Mailboxes: 24/7; Mail Collection: 12 noon

Propane for Sale  
Blue Trail RV Park & Campground 

     Call ahead to: 
                Tim  

                   (587) 370-2355  

Email: glenwoodlockandrvstorage@gmail.com 

Phone:                                                                 Located at  
(587) 370-3296                                     Blue Trail RV Park,  
Storage Units: 8x8,                                    10 km north of  
8x13, and RV Parking                                       Glenwood  
Spaces                                                              on Hwy 810 

www.glenwoodlockandrvstorage.com

 

Annual Campsites: 
Serviced, Riverside, 

& Non-serviced
Located along 

the Waterton River 
9 KM north of  

Glenwood on Hwy 810
www.bluetrailrv.com

bluetrailrvpark@gmail.com

Cody Schiffman 
Horsemanship 

Kim Schiffman 
Bookings, inquiries & feed maintenance 

kim.codyschiffman@gmail.com 
Glenwood, AB                    778-257-5105 

“because we value your horses and so should you”

Josh Levair ~ owner 
403.682.7214 ~ hotbrass2020@gmail.com 

Cerakote is a ceramic based finish that can be 
applied to metals, plastics, polymers and 

wood. It can enhance performance including 
abrasion/wear/corrosion resistance, impact 

strength and hardness, and  
LOOKS GREAT TOO! Specializing in firearms, 

archery, automotive parts, knives and other 
custom creations.

mailto:glenwoodlockandrvstorage@gmail.com
mailto:bluetrailrvpark@gmail.com
mailto:kim.codyschiffman@gmail.com
http://www.skymed.com/sonnyferris
mailto:hotbrass2020@gmail.com
http://www.bluetrailrv.com

